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Seeking from the Heart
  The Poor House finally put away most of our Christmas
decorations last week, although I am still finding little Christmas
things around the house that we didn’t notice earlier. In all honesty,
those things will most likely remain in place until next Christmas.
Hopefully we’ll get them stowed away next year. That is fine with me
– I am happy to be reminded of the wonderful memories shared
during the Christmas holiday all year long. One of the decorations
that I noticed was left out are the Three Kings trio that we put
downstairs. When I noticed it there last night, I was particularly
thankful for the reminder of what these Magi symbolize and
represent in our faith story: seeking. What an important reminder to
have year round: to continue seeking God’s light and to continue to
be open to the wonder and awe of God’s presence among us. 
   In our worship together ‘seeking’ has been a theme throughout
this season of Epiphany. As we prepare to begin for the season of
Lent and the journey we take together in this holy season, we
continue to seek out the light even as the darker days of Jesus’s
ministry feel like they are closing in on us. What a stark contrast to
Advent when the days are getting shorter and darker earlier yet we
add more light each Sunday by lighting an additional candle. During
Lent, our days are getting longer with each additional minute of
daylight bringing more and more light to each day; and yet, during
worship we will extinguish a candle each Sunday as we move
toward Good Friday. Still, we remember and continue to seek the
Light that is ever present. With hearts filled with the promise of
God’s presence with us always, we faithfully take this Lenten
journey to explore and discover deeper meaning and, often, more
questions about our faith. 
   I anticipate a holy and renewing Lenten journey with you. Our
theme this year is Our Lenten Prayer Journey. Together, throughout
Lent we will focus on the essential place of prayer in our lives as
followers of Jesus. Prayer lies at the heart of who we are, yet how
we understand prayer is varied, complex–and sometimes confusing.
We will spend time with prayer throughout the season, both in
reflection and action during worship. Each Sunday we will spend
time with a different prayer practice as part of the worship service.
Additionally, we will gather on Wednesday evenings for a Taize
prayer service following a light meal together. I pray that as we take
this prayer journey together, our hearts are further opened to
seeking and discovering the Holy in our lives. 
Yours in the journey,
Pastor Santina 
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February
5

Psalm 112:1-1

1Corinthians 2:1-16
                  
 Matthew 5:13-20

February
12

Deuteronomy 30:15-20
1Corinthians 3:1-9
Matthew 5:21-37




February
19

Exodus 24:1-18
 Psalm 99
 2Peter 1:16-21
 Matthew 17:1-9




February
22

Joel 2:1-2, 12-17    
Psalm 51:1-17        
Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21

February
26

Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7     
Psalm 32              
Matthew 4:1-11




Church Office Hours
Our office will be closed in observance of
Presidents Day, February 20th. 
Meanwhile, the church office is still looking for
volunteers. The office is open 9:00am – 12:00pm
Monday – Thursday. If you are interested in
volunteering to help in the church office, please
let Pastor Santina or Bob Poor know and we can
work out the volunteer schedule. Thank you!

February
Scr ipture



Reel Theology February 10: Devotion
Join us on Friday, February 10 to watch and discuss this moving
film based on the book Devotion: An Epic Story of Heroism,
Friendship, and Sacrifice. This film retells the inspirational true
story of Jesse Brown, the first Black aviator in U.S. Navy history,
and his enduring friendship with fellow fighter pilot Tom Hudner.
Helping to turn the tide in the most brutal battle in the Korean
War, their heroic sacrifices ultimately make them the Navy's
most celebrated wingmen.
If you would like to eat together before the film, please bring your
own dinner at 5:30. The film will begin at 6:00 with the discussion
to follow. All ages are welcome – this film is rated PG13.




Youth Group Confirmation Class
Please keep our youth in your prayers as they continue their
Confirmation journeys. Riley Johnson and Avie Birdsell are
faithfully discerning their way forward and are wonderful to
work with. They greatly appreciate your prayers for their
discernment and growing faith and your ongoing support of
their journeys. Thank you!




Adult Confirmation Class February 21: God/Jesus/Holy Spirit: Understanding the Trinity
Our Adult ‘Confirmation’ class continues! Join us February 21 to discuss the theology of the Trinity.
Wow - no small task to undertake a subject that has been debated, explained, and argued over for
centuries in 1 1/2 hours! However, we'll talk it over and see what we can discover together. We'll meet
from 6:30-8:00 P.M., in person and on Zoom. All are welcome to participate in one or all of the sessions.
Come to the sessions with the topic that interests you – we will discuss a different topic each month. For
more information, please contact Pastor Santina or leave a message with the church office.
We'll meet in person and on line with Zoom: 
Meeting ID: 876 8492 8683 
Passcode: 869176



Hope UCC Book Club
Hope's Book Club January
selection is The Story Keeper
by Lisa Wingate. All are
welcome to join the
discussion on February 27 at
6:00 P.M. in the Bronze
Room at the Moline Public
Library. 



See Dorothy Burdick to sign up!


